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11th January 2016.

Mr Raymond Yeung,

Planning Department,

London Borough of Camden,

Town Hall Extension,

Argyle Street,

London WC1.

Dear Mr Yeung,

Application Ref. 2015/7208/P 

Planning consent for basement at 24 Quadrant Grove, NW5 4JN.

            I am very surprised and concerned to learn that the occupants of 24 Quadrant Grove, having withdrawn a previous application for a Permissible Development Order rather than allowing it to be decided by the Planning Inspectorate at a public inquiry, have seen fit to submit a new application. I objected to the previous application  (see my letter of the 26th November 2013) and wish to strongly object to the new one which appears to be essentially the same as that previously withdrawn.

             If a Permissible Development Order is granted a very unfortunate precedent will be established, other houses in the Grove coming on the market will be advertised with “scope for basement extension” In this context it is worth noting that the first upward extension to a house in Quadrant Grove occurred around 1970 and now virtually every house in the Grove has an additional storey! It follows that the noise, dust, congestion and other problems associated with basement excavation are likely to be repeated, to the great detriment of residents in the Grove, on numerous occasions in coming years.

           In my original letter of objection, dated 26th November 2013, reference was made to the risks associated with basement excavation. In the intervening months there have been several reports of houses suffering partial collapse while subject to works of this nature. I believe there has also been one fatality arising from these operations. The houses in Quadrant Grove were built in the middle of the 19th century as two storey artisans` dwellings and are likely to have very shallow foundations. Given that most, including No 24, have had an extra storey added they may well be particularly susceptible to structural failure or may cause structural damage to the immediately adjacent properties if  subjected to excavation. 

            As I pointed out in my original letter Quadrant Grove is a very narrow street and the house therein have very shallow front gardens, consequently excavation of a basement on such a congested site is likely to prove difficult to carry out without significant risks to the contractors and very serious inconvenience to residents living nearby. Moreover if the basement construction at No24 is allowed to proceed other similar projects will surely follow and will multiply the risks of destabilizing  foundations in the terrace.

            To the best of my knowledge nobody from the planning dept. has taken the trouble to visit the site of the proposed basement. Given the rather special circumstances pertaining to this particular application I suggest that a site inspection, carried out with all interested parties in attendance, should be undertaken before any final decision is taken.

          Finally I am told that the legal opinion provided by the respected planning barrister, Mr Gwion Lewis, which supported rejection of the application, is still valid.

I therefore urge that the current application be rejected on the same grounds as its predecessor.

                                      Yours sincerely

                                     Sarah (Sally) Mott Wilson
